

Legislative Building Regina, Canada S4S 0B3

May 24, 2023

Scott Lunny
Director, District 3 Western Canada
United Steelworkers
300-3920 Norland Avenue
BURNABY BC V5G 4K7
(slunny@usw.ca)

Dear Scott Lunny:

Thank you for your email dated May 10, 2023, to the Honourable Scott Moe, Premier of Saskatchewan regarding your concern about the layoffs at the Evraz Regina Steel Plant.

As the Ministers responsible for the Crown Investments Corporation (CIC) and the Ministry of SaskBuilds and Procurement, we are pleased to respond on the Premier's behalf.

We appreciate the importance of local industry and manufacturing and the jobs these sectors create, including United Steelworkers (USW) jobs. Working with Saskatchewan suppliers and growing local businesses through government procurement is a commitment of this government and a part of Saskatchewan's Growth Plan. Our government is committed to growth that works for everyone.

We look forward to working with Evraz and USW to better understand Evraz's business model, capacity, and potential procurement opportunities with the Government of Saskatchewan and Crown corporations.

In this regard, we have asked Tim Highmoor, Vice President, Crown Planning and Priorities with CIC to reach out to you to arrange meetings with Evraz leadership, local USW representation, and procurement leads from appropriate Saskatchewan Crown corporations.

Sincerely,

Honourable Don Morgan, K.C. Minister of Crown Investments Corporation

Honourable Lori Carr

Lors Cour

Minister of SaskBuilds and Procurement

cc: Honourable Scott Moe, Premier of Saskatchewan
Kent Campbell, President & CEO, CIC
Mark Guillet, K.C., President & CEO, SaskEnergy
Rupen Pandya, President & CEO, SaskPower
Doug Burnett, President & CEO, SaskTel
Doug Matthies, President, SaskWater
Tim Highmoor, Vice President, Crown Planning & Priorities, CIC
Kyle Toffan, Deputy Minister, Ministry of SaskBuilds and Procurement
Erin Connelly, Director, Strategy & Planning, CIC